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Retail Storefront Selection Process 

As discussed at the Board of Supervisors meeting held on August 18, 2020, staff hosted community 

meetings for each of the six community plan areas where cannabis retail storefront licenses will be 

allowed. Staff anticipates finalizing the retail storefront application and making it available to 

prospective applicants in approximately mid-September, with a target application submittal period to 

occur in mid-October.  

 

Cannabis Enforcement 

In the fourth quarter reporting period, cannabis enforcement activity continued at a slower pace in 

comparison to prior quarters, largely due to COVID-19 restrictions and national events such as protests, 

which temporarily redirected the enforcement team away from their primary duties.  The department is 

currently in the process of hiring one new detective in an effort to fill the one vacant position. Despite 

being short-staffed, the team managed to conduct six operations in the unincorporated areas of New 

Cuyama, Santa Barbara, and Santa Maria.  Furthermore, the team also took part in stopping a maritime 

smuggling operation, where thousands of pounds of cannabis were being smuggled into the County from 

Mexico, for the purposes of saturating the illicit black market. 
 

  FY 2018-19        

Totals 

FY19-20 

Q1 

FY19-20 

Q2 

FY19-20 

Q3 

FY19-20 

Q4 

FY 2019-20 

Totals 

# of Enforcement 

Actions 

46 12 8 5 7 32 

# Live Plants 

Confiscated 

984,597 16,684 100 0 3,100 19,884 

Live Plant $$$ $223.7M $4.2M $20,000 $0 $775,000 $5.0M 

Dried Product 

Confiscated (lbs.) 

64,839 1,157 74 1,831 5,430 8,492 

Dried Product $$$ $64.8M $1.2M $59,200 $2M $4.7M $8M 

 

During the fourth quarter, the Planning and Development Department opened four new cannabis 

enforcement cases and no cases were closed. During this period, the Department responded to 88 

complaints.  Eighteen of the complaints were generated in the North County pertaining to the expansion 

of legal nonconforming cultivation and odor.  In the South County (Carpinteria), there were 70 

complaints for odor, a decrease of approximately 28% from the prior quarter. 

Enforcement operations are mostly complaint-driven, however some of the sites have been identified 

using other sources of information and coordinating with the Sheriff’s Office and Agricultural 

Commissioner’s Office staff. 
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